
  

 
 

 NPMA General Parent Meeting Minutes 
Monday, December 21, 2020 

Telecommunication via Zoom 
 

 

Welcome and Approval of November 2020 General Parent Meeting Minutes  
Annemarie Thornton called the meeting to order at 6:36  pm. Stephen Hammond moved to 
accept the November General Parent Meeting Minutes; 2nd by Andrea Hinderliter. Motion 
carried. Minutes approved. 

Mr. Santanello/Mr. Haddad 
● Wind Ensemble are recording virtual performances 

○ Concert on NPTV and YouTube 
● Jazz Band is on hold 
● Indoor is on hold although holding virtual rehearsals 
● NPMK team will begin meeting in spring hoping to have rehearsals during winter 
● Question whether Mr. Santanello is checking Blue Box?  He will check on it.  

 
Executive Officer Summary Reports 

● 1​st​ Vice President / Fundraising – Andrea Hinderliter 
○ Chipotle fundraiser  

■ $107.49 made 
○ Considering selling spiritwear online 

■ Andrea will coordinate with Mr. Santanello to get into building to 
get Spiritwear.  

○ Question raised about having a fundraiser with Yantze Restaurant 
■ Andrea will look into this 

○ Food fundraiser-pick up boxes of ingredients that only need to be 
cooked is another possibility suggested 

○ Football Mania similar fundraisers focused on baseball and basketball 
are other possibilities.  

 
● 2​nd​ Vice President / Publicity/Sponsorship– Jenn Karpf 

○ Nothing at this time 
 

● Treasurer – Jen Logan  
NPMA Treasurer’s Report Nov 2020 

● Accounts have been reconciled through the month of Nov  

o Checking= Nov Closing Balance $43,991.60  
o SC Market= $25,030.89 
o Holding Money Market= $5,003.00 

 



  

 
 

 

● Income for Nov +$613.43 
o Scrip, Amazon Smile, Alumni Donations 

 
● Expenses for Nov -$-17,602.89 

o Scrip, Salaries, Operating Expenses (Zoom, DocuSign, 
Quickbooks) 

 
● New process for 20-21 all checks and bills will be handled on 

Thursdays. All payments will be mailed out unless you would like to pick 
the check up at Jen’s home in Hatfield. All Haste payments should go to 
npma.president@gmail.com 

● Any questions should be sent to ​npma.treasurer@gmail.com  

 
● Assistant Treasurer - Alicia Hayes 

○ Question asked about when we can deposit checks 
■ Checks can not be deposited yet, but getting closer. 

 
● Recording Secretary - Deb Neild  

 
● Corresponding Secretary - Christy Johannesson 

○ Sent thank you note to Anthony Rosato for announcing at this year’s 
Senior Knight and in years past. 

○ Sent Alumni Bulletin thanking them for their monetary contributions 
toward the Champs dinner. 

 

Unfinished Business 
● Program book - if you haven’t paid for parent ad, please send money to Alicia 

Hayes ASAP.  Final submissions are due Dec. 21st. 
● Band Banquet update 

○ Question regarding whether band will be able to hold this event 
■ Mr. Santanello suggests keeping an eye on Prom guidelines. 

○ Reservations have been made at Empress Room 
○ $4496.14 was the cost last year 

■ $40 per person 
○ Camp America is available 4/25/21 
○ How would band feel about having a “fun day” rather than dance? 

■ Would keep them in small groups 
○ Survey suggested to find out if students prefer dance or “fun day” 

■ Survey needs to go out to all band students 
■ Mr. Santanello will send out over break. 
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○ Camp America can do activities such as Zip Line/GaGa Pit/boating or 
they can do a dance 

○ We could do fundraisers to help offset cost 
○ A picnic is another option 
○ Student vs. Staff softball was suggested as an activity 
○ Empress Room date is 5/30 

● 5 students dropped off cookies.  Over 1000 cookies donated for Hospice. They 
will provide a summary which Annemarie will share at a later meeting. 
 

New Business  
● Full band picture 

○ Proof was received. Will be printed and delivered to NPHS after Jan. 1. 
● Senior Fun picture info 

○ Karen was told company didn’t know why pictures were not sent. 
○ Karen will call if not received by mid-January 

● Looking for new WAWA fundraiser person - Sherry Sutton has graduating 
senior  

○ This will be put in bulletin 
● 20 students selected for PMEA Band - 10 were from NPMK!!!  

Upcoming Events 
● General Parent Meeting Tuesday Jan 19th via Zoom (will send out invite) 

Elected Chairpersons Summary Reports (As Applicable) 

● Quartermaster – Rob Johannesson/Hope Heck/Kris Neild 
○ Nothing to report at this time 

● Refreshments (Concessions) – Stephen Hammond/Brian Heck 
○ Looking for new Co-Chairpeople  

● Sewing - Katy Joyce  
○ Looking for new Sewing chair for next year 

● Uniforms - Rose Durkin  
○ Nothing to report 

 
 
 
 
 



  

 
 

 
Attendees: 
Karen Diehl, Annemarie Thornton, Deb Neild, Kris Neild, Jenn Karpf, Alicia Hayes, Christy 
Johannesson, Hope Heck, Jerry Kosmin, Andrea Hinderliter, Elizabeth Overton, Rebecca 
Weaver, Katy Joyce, Lisa Lupinacci, Stephen Hammond, John Ashley, Sean Haddad, Joe 
Santanello, Michelle Kramer, Jenny Platt, Rose Durkin 

 

● Student Financials – Jenny Platt 
○ No student credit added for November 

Total Student Credit earned:  $0.00 
Student credit transfer for MK Fees-$700 
Student credit transfer for Champs Dinner-$140 

○ FUND BALANCES as of 11/30/20 
■ Total Student Credit: $7027.01 
■ Knights in Need Fund: $8,599.74 ($21 from GLS Scrip – October 

reports, $50 Amer Legion Donation) 
■ Director’s Fund: $ 90.80 
■ Instrument Replacement Fund: $ 1066.82 
■ Trophy Fund: $160 

○ Outstanding Fees: 
MK Fees- 
 July –     1  student 
 August -   1 students 
 September –  2 students  
 October-   3 students 

○  MK Accessories: 
 Tshirt -    3 students 
 UDB App -   3 students 
 Wristies -   1 students 
 Gloves -     1  students 
            Dinkles-   1 Students 

 

Next General Parent Meeting -​ Tuesday, Jan. 19th 2021​ (via Zoom) 
Stephen Hammond made a motion to adjourn the meeting; Katy Joyce second the motion; 
motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:25 p.m. 


